From: Barry Wells

Sent: Thursday, February 25, 2016 6:56 AM

To: Martin, Jackie; Saunders, Cathy

Cc: Mackie, Dr. Christopher; City of London, Mayor

Subject: Sprinbank Dam, Civic Works PPM

For the March 8, 2016, Public Participation Meeting Agenda

Chair and Members Civic Works Committee The Corporation of the City of London

Re: The costly and unnecessary Springbank Dam; Fountain at the Forks

I am steadfastly opposed to the repair and reactivation of the river-killing Springbank Dam but also wish to point out the following information:

If and when a combined EA is undertaken for the Back-to-the River project and the Springbank Dam, the health effects of the toxic spray of the **Walter J. Blackburn Memorial Fountain** at the forks needs to be examined during the EA since the fountain, installed in 2009, has never operated with the Springbank Dam working, spraying the more polluted water impounded by the dam (the fountain uses recycled river water).

As some on city council may remember, the fountain project was stopped in its tracks about 15 years ago by then **Middlesex-London Medical Officer of Health Dr. Graham Pollett** due to human health and safety concerns with the toxic spray (including E. coli and benzenes) of such a fountain (the carcinogenic coal tar blob was never completely removed from the river near Thames Park).

The fountain project was subsequently allowed to proceed when the fountain was designed with wind sensors to try and keep the toxic spray from hitting the shore. Nonetheless, this toxic spray continues to hit the shore at various times and as such represents a human health hazard.

I've heard four specious arguments from Springbank Dam supporters to date regarding repairing and reactivating the unnecessary dam:

1. You can't canoe or kayak on the Thames River without the Springbank Dam working, particularly in the summer.

RESPONSE: False. While water levels are obviously lower without the Springbank Dam working, people still canoe and kayak on the main branch

of the Thames all the time, even in the summer. Rowing, not so much. That's happening at Fanshawe Lake where there's a national rowing and training facility.

2. The water coming from Fanshawe Lake is already polluted so we shouldn't blame it on Springbank Dam or try to improve it by removing the dam in Byron.

RESPONSE: Not only does the Springbank Dam needlessly destroy important shoreline habitat for aquatic and terrestrial wildlife by flooding it, why would we want to impound pollutants again, including the raw and partially treated sewage that enters the Thames from our treatment plants and pumping stations downstream of Lake Fanshawe? Creating a stagnant reservoir from the forks to the Springbank Dam makes water quality even worse, not better. Keep the river running free. Don't impound pollutants and then release them every six months all at once or just during heavy rainfalls. Neighbours downstream hate it as well. The river is healthier when it's running free.

3. It looks prettier when the river is swollen at the forks when the Springbank Dam is working. The stagnant headpond looks like a real river.

RESPONSE: If anyone thinks a swollen, de-facto cesspool looks good at the forks and is a healthy situation, go for a swim in it. Breathe in the sweet smells of the impounded river while you're at it. Better still, bottle that brown water and sell it to tourists. John Winston at Tourism London will be impressed.

4. The City just started a \$40M, 30-month-long-project at Greenway Treatment Plant to increase its capacity, so London's sewage overflow problem will disappear soon.

RESPONSE: False. While the \$40M project will increase Greenway's sewage treatment capacity when the project is completed in 2019, it will only (purportedly) reduce Greenway's sewage overflows by 60%. But much of the sewage going into the Thames comes from London's other treatment plants (there's six in total and 36 pumping stations). To fix the problem, the estimated cost is \$337M. So the sewage overflows into the river will be continuing for at least another 20-25 years unless the City tackles it sooner with lots of public cash.

Sincerely, Barry A. Wells 408-190 Cherryhill Circle London ON N6H 2M3